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Preaching: Scott VanOostendorp 

 

Sermon Notes 

 

Offerings 

*Songs: Lead Me, Guide Me 

    Be Thou My Vision 

 Congregational Prayer 

*Songs:  It is Good to Sing Your Praises 

     Thy Word 

Offering 

Scripture:  Exodus 33: 12-23 

Message: If  You Don’t Go, Don’t Bother 

*Song :  Great is Thy Faithfulness 

*Song:  The Benediction Song/My Friends 

May You Grow in Grace 

Ministry Shares: Monies to help with mis-

sionaries, training, starting new churches, 

denominational services, as well as synodi-

cal and fundraising expenses. 

 

 

 

Welcome 



Care and Prayer 

 

 

 

Calling Elder | In need of prayer 

or a visit?  Randy Hop is the 

Calling Elder for February. His 

phone number is 616.610.1859. 

 

Please remember Bob Wittingen 

as he continues to live with Park-

inson's disease. He lives with his 

brother, Dave, at 185 Park Lane 

in Zeeland. 

 

Bethel CRC|  Please pray for 

Bethel Church as they make deci-

sions regarding their future. They 

have been praying for our church 

and we want to uphold them in 

prayer also. 

 

Shirley Scholten had a mild stroke 

last weekend. She is home and 

getting physical therapy to im-

prove her balance. 

 

We express  sympathy to Gord 

and Cindy VanDyke in the passing 

of Gord's mom, Esther VanDyke 

on Sunday, Feb 9. Services were 

held this past Friday at Hamilton 

Reformed. 

 

Gord Beukema returned to his 

Florida home on Monday! He 

starts with home health therapy 

coming in to help with cardiac 

rehab! We thank God for  

answered prayers.  Continue to 

remember Gord and Henkie as 

they continue to rehab in the 

weeks ahead. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott VanOostendorp will be 

preaching for us this morning.  

Scott retired from First  

Reformed Church in Zeeland in 

2018 and has been the part-time 

Pastor of Visitation for the Hud-

sonville Reformed Church (PCA) 

for the last seven years.  He is 

married to Cyndy and they will be 

celebrating their 50th anniversary 

this summer.  They have two 

daughters and four grandchildren. 

 

Update from Council|  Last year a 

timeline for closing 1st Church had 

been put in place.  However, with 

some renewed interest expressed in 

helping our church, the closing 

date of March 9 will not hap-

pen.  We will continue to worship 

until a definite plan is in 

place.  We have pulpit supply 

through March and are working on 

April.  Please continue to pray for 

1st Church.  May we trust in the 

Lord and His plans for us. 

 

March Breakfast at Arrows in Hud-

sonville| March 11 at 9:00.  Sign 

up sheet is in back. Also,  if you 

want to carpool or need a ride, in-

clude that on the sign up sheet! 

 

Parkview Fundraiser Totals| 

Parkview received the totals on 

the recent fundraiser that Russ' 

would donate 20% of sales for a 

week in January if a coupon was 

handed in indicating Parkview as 

the recipient.  The sales totaled 

$4,250.38 and with the 20%, an 

amount of $850.07 is being donat-

ed to Parkview for this fundrais-

er.  Thank you to all who support-

ed Parkview by eating at 

Russ'.  They appreciate your sup-

port very much. 

 

 

 

 

Council will meet Tues., Feb. 18, at 

6:30 PM. 

 

GEMS/Cadets will be meeting 

Weds. at 6:15 PM. 

 

Coffee Break will meet Thurs., 

Feb. 20, from 10-11:15 AM. 

Unfading Truth| Election is de-

fined as God's gracious, sovereign 

choice of a certain number of per-

sons to redemption to Christ. The 

better you understand it, the more 

comfort you will gain knowing 

that God's grace is stronger than 

you are. Join us as we read the Bi-

ble each weekday at Unfad-

ingTruth.com. Text 'join' to 833-

273-2136. 

 

Pro-life Teams of Classis Zeeland 

Rusk Christian Reformed Church 

is inviting us to an evening of shar-

ing and getting acquainted with 

their Pro-Life ministry part-

ners.  Representatives from Right 

to Life, Positive Options, Garden 

of Hope, Family Life Center, and 

Young Lives will be there for 

presentations.  The meeting is 

from 6:30 -8:30 pm. on Thursday, 

February 20, 2025. Please reply to 

Pastor Mark Neymeiyer at  

pmneymeiyer@gmail.com. 

 

We would like to wish Gord  

Beukema a very happy 82nd birth-

day on Thursday, February 20! 

May his special day be great! 

 

Church Announcements Church Calendar 

Birthday 

Community Announcements 


